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ORDER GRANTING 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO 
FILE REPLY COMMENTS 

BY THE CHAIR: On August 23, 2022, the Commission issued an Order 
Requesting Comments in the above-captioned dockets on the request by Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively Duke), for approval of their 
proposed Customer Operated Electric Vehicle Supply Equipment (EVSE) tariff. 
Comments were filed by several parties on November 21, 2022. Reply comments are 
presently due to be filed on or before December 5, 2022. 

On November 29, 2022, Duke filed a motion requesting that the Commission 
extend the time for filing reply comments on the EVSE tariff to January 5, 2023. Duke 
stated that it is working diligently to review the parties' initial comments and needs an 
extension of time to complete its review and prepare its reply comments. Duke further 
stated that it contacted counsel for all parties of record regarding its requested extension 
of time and that no party has advised that it objects to the extension. 

Based on the foregoing and the record, the Chair finds good cause to extend to 
January 5, 2023, the date for all parties to file reply comments on Duke's proposed EVSE 
tariff. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 30th day of November, 2022. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

       
A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 


